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SUBJECT: REPORTING MISCONDUCT AGAINST MR. JOAN CLOS, THE EXEC�TIVE-
DIRECTOR OF UN-HABITAT 

Dear Mr. Secretary-General, 

l. I represent a number of staff members of UN-Habitat who, in accordance with your

2005 bulletin (ST /SGB/2005/21), wish to perform their duty as staff members by

reporting the persistent misconduct by Mr. Joan Clos, Under-Secretary-General and

Executive-Director of UN-Habitat, in violation of the regulations and rules of the

Organization.

2. I am writing to you as the head of the United Nations Secretariat, the Chief Executive

of the Organization, who supervises Mr Joan Clos and under whose authority the

offices that are responsible for dealing with such issues fall, with a request to

investigate the misconduct as alleged herein and to take the necessary action as

appropriate.

3. This reporting is made in good faith but the staff members, based upon prior

experience with Mr. Clos, are concerned and have requested for protection against

retaliation as provided for in paragraph 1.1 of the same bulletin (ST /SGB/2005/21).

These individuals are also exercising their right under paragraph 4(b)(i) to seek my

services as pro bono counsel. It is our hope that you would be able to ensure them

the benefits of your interna) rules in the same regard with respect to investigating

the misconduct and according them the protection when the need arises.

4. It is my intention to also notify Member States of the staff members who were

present at the various meetings when the misconduct occurred because they could

be victims of retaliation and the protection of their country of citizenship would be

good to safeguard their rights and interests.






















